
Non-Ionizing Radiation Safety and Health Programs

Many military weapons, guidance, and
communications systems rely on electromagnetic
radiation (EMR) systems, such as lasers and radio
frequency (RF) radiation.  Protection of airborne,
land-based, and shipboard personnel from potential
laser and RF injuries is crucial to mission success
and to retaining a military-unique waiver from the
Food and Drug Administration for these systems in
combat, combat training, and in the interest of
national security.

Since May 1996, the Laser Safety Review Board headed
by the Navy Bureau of Medicine and Surgery has
provided authoritative safety reviews and assistance for
acquisition, development, and deployment of over 100
laser systems, exercises, and deployment protocols.

Laser eye protection, which includes aviation visors with threat protection, is currently being
distributed to the fleet. It
protects the user not only from
the laser wavelengths used by
U.S. forces and their allies but
also from laser wavelengths
used by potentially hostile
nations.
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The success of the Navy’s Laser Safety Program is
demonstrated by the absence of any accident or injury
attributed to laser systems or misguided laser
munitions during conflicts in Southwest Asia, Bosnia,
or Kosovo, in which tens of thousands of laser
systems were used.

Point of Contact: CDR Gregory M. Gorsuch,
Head, Non-Ionizing Radiation Health, Bureau
of Medicine and Surgery; (202) 762-3448
Email: GMGorsuch@us.med.navy.mil
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